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Dear Parents











March 16th 2018
Newsletter 5

Many thanks to everyone who participated in the Mothering Sunday service in our parish church.  The service included a dedication of the new and restored church bells by Bishop Jo Wells.  The two oldest bells that have called parishioners to prayer for an amazing 550 years have been retired; Henry IV was king when these bells first rang out across the parish.
Spring is on its way, and I’m sure many of the children are spotting signs as you take family walks in our wonderful countryside.  I now have frogspawn in my own pond, which is about three weeks later than last year.
The staff team are very grateful to all the parents who helped on the two trips this week.  These first hand opportunities for learning for the children would not be possible without your support.

Sponsored Readathon

The final total is a record-breaking £915.00! This equates to over £11.00 raised per child. Many thanks to you and your friends and families for such generosity – the staff will begin spending as soon as possible on new books for reading schemes, group reading and the library.  

Sport Relief: 19th to 23rd March (Mufti Day: Friday 23rd March)

The children will be doing the Sport Relief Mile - a mile a day in a different way, with each class contributing laps of the playground to a collective total. The children will vote on whether to run, hop, skip or bounce their distances, and you will be able to see the outcome of this vote displayed in the library. The children will receive a sticker and a certificate to show for their efforts.  On Friday, the children can come to school dressed as their sporting hero, or as an athlete from an inspirational sport in return for a £1 donation.  (Please note that outfits will still need to be appropriate for a normal school day ie warm, covered and with the child feeling comfortable to manage their daily routines while wearing it.)  Mrs West is happy to answer any questions.
Holly Class rescheduled Forest School Session: Thursday 22nd March (from 1st March)
Cherry Class rescheduled Forest School Session: Monday 30th April (from 1st March)

Please ensure that the children have their Forest School clothing in school on these two days.  Thank you.
Ewhurst Palm Sunday Donkey Walk: Sunday 25 March 10.00am 
The traditional Palm Sunday Walk begins at the Baptist Church and ends at the Parish Church. All are welcome to attend.
PTA Easter Egg Hunt: Sunday 25th March @ 2.00pm

Flyers were sent out last week – please make sure you return the slip and £2.00 payment per child by next Monday 19th March.  Meet at the Hurtwood car park and follow the Egg Hunt to the top of Pitch Hill.
Easter Pause morning – Tuesday 27th March 

The whole school will be undertaking a range of activities during the morning, which aims to deepen the children’s understanding of the Easter story and what it means.  

Easter Bonnet Parade:  Thursday 29th March @ 9.15am

This is one of our wonderful traditions and each year the children’s creativity never ceases to amaze the staff.   The winners from each class will be picked by John White, who will be leading the End of Term Easter Service – he will definitely be looking for bonnets that are the children’s own work.

End of KS1:  Meeting for Cherry class parents on Thursday 19th April @ 2.30pm

One aspect of Key Stage 1 teacher assessments takes place during the first half of the summer term.  It is extremely important that your child is in school at 8.45am each day, for organisational purposes.  If your child is ill please let the school know as soon as possible.  Please avoid dentist/doctor appointments during the school day.  If in any doubt please speak to the office team or myself.  Mrs Stevenson is holding a meeting for Cherry class parents on the above date and asks that every family attends –please return the reply slip at the end of the newsletter to the office at the beginning of next term.  Thank you.

Cherry Class – Spring Sing 2017: Friday 20th April

Please see the attached letter for further information about this year’s Spring Sing, and ensure that permission slip, ticket request and payment are returned to the office BY MONDAY 26TH MARCH.


Explorers Summer Term (first half) Booking Form

These are being sent out today.  Please could you make sure

they are returned as soon as possible and definitely by Monday 26th March to secure your place, as booking does operate on a first come first served basis.  Due to the financial year end,PLEASE DO NOT MAKE PAYMENTS FOR NEXT TERM EITHER ONLINE OR BY CHILDCARE VOUCHERS UNTIL AFTER 1ST APRIL.  We will have your booking form to secure your place.  Cash and cheques may be handed in to the office as usual, although cheques will not be banked until the start of the Summer Term.

Apple class - wellies and reading help request
Mrs Macey would be grateful for any old, preferably, colourful wellies that Apple class could use for planters in their outside area.  Also she would be very grateful for any more DBS cleared parents to help with morning reading in Apple class.   
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ewhurst CE Infant School

End of KS1 meeting – Thursday 19th April @ 2.30pm in the School hall

I/We are/are not able to attend the meeting on the above date.

Name:…………………………………………………………………………          Number of people attending:………………………
Spring Term 2018


March


Sat 17th 		PTA Quiz Night at the village hall @ 8.00pm


Weds 21st 	Parents Consultation Evening 4.00–7.00pm


Thurs 22nd 	Holly Forest School (rescheduled)


Fri 23rd 		Sport Relief Mufti Day (£1.00 donation)


Sun 25th 		PTA Easter Egg Hunt @ 2.00pm


Tues 27th 	Easter Pause Morning


Thurs 29th 	Easter Bonnet Parade @ 9.15am in church


		End of Term @ 1.30pm


Summer Term 2018


April


Mon 16th 	Term starts


Fri 20th 		Cherry Class Spring Sing @ 


St Catherine’s School, Bramley


Weds 25th 	French Club starts


Mon 30th 	Cherry Forest School (rescheduled)


May


Mon 7th 		May Day Bank Holiday


Weds 23rd 	New Parents Meeting (Reception Sept 2018)


28/5 – 1/6	Half term


June		


Weds 6th  	Class Photos			


Thurs 21st 	Full Governors Meeting


Sat 23rd 		School Summer Fair 		


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Tues 10th 	Display Evening


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party @ 3.10pm


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th 	Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm








Awards 9.3.18 – Playground Buddies


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Ethan		Joshua		Jodie	


Headteacher’s Award


Poppy N		Ruby		Rupert


Lara		Aedan		Amelia


Reef		Georgie		Freddie


Awards 16.3.18 – PE


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Freya		Henry		Charlie	


Headteacher’s Award


James		Hattie		Isabella R


Connor		Esme		Joshua B


Isobel		Huxley		Abigail			








